



## Department of Transport

GPO Box 2392 Melbourne, VIC 3001 Australia Telephone: +61 3 9651 9999 www.transport.vic.gov.au DX 201292

Ref: PSA152/21

Austin Cram Principal Strategic Planner Bass Coast Shire 76 McBride Avenue, Wonthaggi, VIC

Dear Austin,

## DPO3 - 1517-1529 Bass Hwy and 6-8 Grantville-Glen Alvie Rd, Grantville

Thank you for forwarding the proposed plans for the above allotment on the Bass Highway at Grantville to the Head Transport for Victoria for comment.

After a further review of the existing DPO3 plan, it has been determined that the location of the entry to the service road will need to be located further to the north than shown on the proposed plan.

The Head Transport for Victoria has reviewed the submitted plans and has no objection subject to the following conditions.

- 1. Prior to the endorsement of the plans they must be amended to address the following, to the satisfaction of the Head, Transport for Victoria:
  - a. The extension of the service road on the Bass Highway (south bound carriageway) to the north to the vicinity of the Grantville Glen Alvie Road traffic signals.
  - The relocation of the existing bus stop located on the Bass Highway (south bound carriageway) near the Grantville – Glen Alvie Road traffic signals further south to accommodate the extension of the service road.
  - c. The introduction of a median opening on the Bass Highway to the south of the Grantville-Glen Alvie Road traffic signals to provide access to the service road.
  - d. Modification to the existing right turn lanes on the Bass Highway to Delany Street and the Grantville-Glen-Alvie Road.

Yours sincerely

**Chris Padovan** 

Team Leader – Integrated Transport & Land Use

29 / 05 / 2021

